KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER
COMMITTEE MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING FEBRUARY 1, 2007

A special meeting was called on Thursday, February 1, 2007 in order to accelerate forms (tickets, program,
and final arrangements) for the upcoming Community Awards Dinner to be held on Friday, March 30,
2007. Those in attendance were: Helen Wilson, Jackie Phillips, Jean Martin, Jeannie Gordon, Jerry Smith,
and Pat Slachetka

1.

Plague for memorial of Betty Medlin to be presented to P.V. Medlin
at the awards dinner. Helen and Pat S. will arrange to order the plaque. The members present
voted on the wording.

Jean Martin suggested that a memorial “bench” be fixed at the Town Hall with a plaque with Betty
Medlin’s name in memory. All agreed that this could be done — but not having the Community
Center as the prime contributor. Arrangements could be made that contributions from the
community in order to pay for such a memorial is a good idea. More discussion needs to be done
about if and how this could be arranged.

A ticket mock-up was presented to the committee by Pat S. and suggestions made for some
changes. Pat will make those changes and have the tickets printed as soon as possible.
(UPDATE: after speaking via email with Tim Fuller, Pat will have the final ticket mock-up
available for Nancy Avery at Town Hall to begin printing the tickets.

The Program for the evening’s agenda was also presented to those present. Again some changes
were suggested. We discussed who we should possibly contact to do the invocation and Rev. Joey
Canady was voted on. Pat S. will contact Rev. Canady and present him with our request.

Other discussions continued on possibly changing the date of the yearly barbecue. Many members
thought a better time to have this money-raiser would be mid July rather than Labor Day. We
found that most locals do not attend the Labor Day Barbecue because they are either out of town
visiting their relatives — or having company from out of town and prefer to stay at home or at the
beach. We will discuss this further when all members can be present.

Jeannie Gordon mentioned that she would probably have a more
up-to-date treasurer’s report available at our next regular meeting which is scheduled for Tuesday,
February 6 at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
Patricia Slachetka  February 5, 2007



